The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Service

Room SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

From:

The Edenhope and District Community Bank Steering Committee

C/‑ Committee member ‑ Greg Carter,

P.O. Box 98

Edenhope Vic 3318

Dear Madam,

RE: INQUIRY INTO THE LEVEL OF BANKING AND FINANCIAL SERVICES IN RURAL, REGIONAL AND REMOTE AREAS OF AUSTRALIA.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input into the work of the committee under reference.

This submission has been prepared after the West Wimmera Shire Council, suggesting we may care to offer some comment, approached our committee.

It is fair to say that one of the reasons that our small community is investigating the possibility of setting up a Community Bank, results directly from a continuing decline in Bank representation within Edenhope and District.

Edenhope has suffered the closure of the Commonwealth Bank within the last eighteen months. Some years previous to that, Westpac closed its doors.

We are now left with the National Australia Bank as the only branch represented.

Our community can certainly carry out some of their financial business through Australia Post, however services and transactions are restricted.

Research carried out suggests that for every person that now has to travel to a larger center on financial business, $4000 per head, per annum is then spent out of our town.

The multiplier impact of this on local small business is devastating.

Retaining bank representation in small communities (and preferably more than one) is crucial to the survival of our community.

Within a free enterprise country such as ours, any organization such as the Bendigo Bank that is prepared to meet market demands and fill the business void left by bank closures, must be encouraged.

Our population is ageing and many older people in the community are not receptive too much of the new electronic media for carrying out their business.
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As the final word on Community Banks being a solution to our financial services problems, we point out that half of the profits of the bank are returned as community dividends. No wonder community banks are opening up throughout the country at a rapid pace.

Our committee also believes that the Government should not sign on to the General Agreement on Trade in Services (GATS) as this will only open up our financial system to dealings that would adversely impact on institutions such as a community bank.

For example, under GATS the lowest tender must be accepted by Government Departments. Local Government will then find itself having to accept tenders from Trans National Companies (TNCs) that will either take over or drive local companies out of business.

The supposed benefits from greater competition will only serve to increase the decline of small and remote communities such as ours.

RECOMMENDATIONS

•
We already have an excellent business tool via Community Banks to help solve our financial needs. We would look to the Government to support such local initiatives.

•
We submit that the Federal Government should not sign onto GATs, as it will only exacerbate the problems your committee is trying to deal with.

Greg Carter

Committee Member

Edenhope and District Community Bank Steering Committee.

